
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

January 7, 1992 

The Town of Englewood Board of Commissioners met in regular session on January 7, 
1992 at 7:30 p.m.  Commissioners present were Brown, long, Peeler, Casteel, and 
Cass.  After a call to order, David Fasig of the Englewood Christian Church led in prayer. 

***Citizen Burch Russell then asked the Board what action was going to be taken 
concerning the bird nuisance on the Winona Harris property on Sock Hill.  The city 
attorney was instructed to send a certified letter to Ms. Harris about cleaning the 
property up. 

***George L. Buckner was present complaining about the dog problem on Sock Hill.  He 
was informed that he should contact the police department about collecting stray dogs. 

***Buford McDowell has installed individual meters at the Wishing Well Trailer 
Park.  He now requests that the city take over the reading of these meters.  A motion was 
made by Long and seconded by Peeler to begin the reading of the Wishing Well 
meters.  All commissioners voted aye. 

***In order to accommodate 911, a motion was made by Casteel and seconded by Peeler 
to change the name of North Plato to Phillips Street and West Maple St. to Gay St.  All 
voted aye. 

***Upon a motion by Brown and a second by Casteel, Bobby Devine was approved as a 
volunteer for the fire dept.  All ayes. 

***Noting that Alvin Johnson had resigned from reading meters, the recorder was asked 
if anyone had taken the job.  The recorder then stated that he felt the maintenance boys 
could read them for now. 

***A personnel policy was presented to the Board members by the recorder.  It was 
decided that it would be reviewed by the Board until the work session. 

***It was reported that the ditch on Short Street was packed full of leaves and would not 
carry water.  The ditch will be cleaned out and the tile opened. 

***A map was presented to the Board concerning the Stan Womac Housing 
Development on Mt. Cumberland Road.  It was noted that it would have to be state 
approved. 

***The recorder then reported to the Board that the gas line that had been approved for 
Carter Street was 300 feet long.  It was the consensus of the Board that they cannot 
afford to spend that amount of money if the paycheck was not sufficient. 



***With no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Casteel and seconded by 
Peeler.  All ayes. 

Robert L. Cass                                                                           _____________________ 
Mayor                                                                                            Recorder 

 


